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Minutes for the Meeting of Monday, August 4th, 2014 @7:00pm
Members Present:

Members Absent:

Stephanie Morris, Chair 

Betty VanderWal 
Shannon Vanderhyde 

Joyce Hansen

Deb Brunett

Chris Anton



Alexis Ader  

City of Cedar Springs Representative Patricia Eary

Courtland Representative

Mark Tabor







Barb Venstra







1) Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Stephanie Morris, chair.
2) The agenda was approved by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Patricia Eary. Aye all- motion carried

3) Correspondence:  Barb Venstra was introduced as a representative for Nelson Township which should be approved at their meeting this month.  Received an email from a potential Courtland Township Representative concerned about the CSAPR Board’s new pre-registration policy.  She wants to ensure there will be enough notification given out about programs.  A parent of a middle school volleyball camp participant reported her daughter was made fun of by high school students.  Ashley Wyers, the high school coach responsible for the camp, was made aware of this complaint.
4) Public Comments:  None

5) Consent Agenda:  The consent agenda was motioned to be approved by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Patricia Eary. Aye all- motion carried

A. Approval of Minutes from the Regular Meeting of Monday, July 7th, 2014.  

B. Approve Financial/Banking Statements
C. Approve Tax Filings (941 Deposit)
D. Approve Payment of August 2014 Bills
6) Informational and Discussion Items

A. Director’s Monthly Report

1. Annual Audit:  Reviewed the preliminary audit.  The Municipalities contributed 24.99% of our funds for the 2013-2014 year. There was still a small contribution to the assets, despite investments into technology. 
2. Summer Camps: 
a. Math and Literacy are the only camps finishing this week for the summer sessions, the rest are done.  
b. There were complications with the July sports camps. Two weeks before Football and Volleyball camps began the coaches were notified that the Michigan High School Athletic Association (MHSAA) changed their requirements for “Dead Week”, which began August 1st.  The new requirements meant the date or number of participants per coach had to be altered with little notice.  Even though CSAPR was responsible for the camps, because they were being held on the high school’s property and with school coaches, it affected these camps for high school participants.  
i. Football was to be held Wednesday (July 30th), Thursday (July 31st) and Friday (August 1st).  Because “Dead Week” for high school fall sports began August 1st, the camp was changed to Wednesday (July 30th) and Thursday (July 31st) with extra time added to each day.  There were 95 participants, 50 had pre-registered, while 45 registered the day of camp.  This made getting correct shirt sizes difficult to participants but we were able to accommodate everyone. 
ii. Volleyball 
1. K-2nd grade camp was canceled in early July because there weren’t enough registrations.  They were invited to participate in the 3rd-5th grade July 14th camp.  Unfortunately the week of this camp the HS Athletic Department notified Ashley Wyers that gyms were unavailable due to floor maintenance in all of the buildings.  So the camp had to be cancelled.  Because the high school season is starting soon the camp can’t be rescheduled and refunds will be issued soon.  In past years the Athletic Department didn’t have all of the floor maintenance done on the same date so gyms were still available to use throughout the summer.  
2. Middle School was held as planned.  To comply with the MHSAA “Dead Week” beginning August 1st for high school fall sports, the high school volleyball camp that was on August 1st could only allow 3 players per coach sessions.  There were only 5 pre-registered students so the camp was capped at that number and 2 sessions were held.  Partial refunds will be given to those participants since time was shorter then originally planned.  Since the new high school coaches were more active this summer with conditioning, summer league, and a week long summer camp for varsity and junior varsity, it was suggested by Mrs. Morris that if there isn’t a clear description of what our camp offers differently than the free high school activities the number of participants in the future for high school volleyball summer camp could decrease. 
3. Concert Series:  We had a great turnout for the July concert and some of the concessions sold out.  There were over 30 door prizes given away that evening.  Metron is sponsoring the August concert with Don Middlebrook performing.  We would like as many board members as possible present at this August 21st concert. 
4. Technology:  There were over 170 individuals receiving texts last month, but some previously signed up participants in the text option have opted out. There was less usage of our website in July but there were less programs available that month.  Credit Card usage was higher July 2014 than July 2013. 
5. CSPS Update:  Communication is still an issue with the school.  The HS Athletic Department Secretary that resigned isn’t being replaced which means someone else will be responsible for the facility calendar.  Mrs. Gerhardt will be meeting with the new Superintendent once her schedule slows down a bit.
6. Community Building Update:  Not a lot of activity this month with them.  They are waiting for the results of the soil boring test on the potential lot for the facilities.
B. Other:  CSAPR might be holding a new 4th, 5th, and 6th grade running club.  They could possibly train with the middle school students and have their own meets.  We may have new representatives for the City of Cedar Springs and Courtland Township by September to fill all of the positions on the board.
A. Action Items : None
7) Confirm Next Meeting Date of Tuesday, September 2nd, 2014 at 7:00 pm (change noted due to Holiday)
8) Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 pm as motioned by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Patricia Eary. Aye all- motion carried.

